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Via email:   
 
 
 
Dear  

 

Thank you for your Official Information Act (OIA) request, received on 17 July 2024. You 
requested: 

“All written advice provided to Ministers from Te Waihanga on the draft second Emissions 
Reduction Plan, including advice on:  

• Policies that were included in the draft plan 
• Policies that weren’t included in the draft plan, and  
• Previous policies or work programmes from the first Emissions Reduction Plan 

that were stopped.” 

Information being released 

Please find enclosed the following documents: 

Item Date Document Description Decision 

1.  25 June 
2024 

Public consultation on the second emissions 
reduction plan – Cabinet paper consultation 

Release in part 

I have decided to release the relevant parts of the document listed above, subject to 
information being withheld under one or more of the following sections of the OIA, as 
applicable: 

• Section 9(2)(a) to protect individuals’ privacy; 

s9(2)(a)

s9(2)(a)

s9(2)(a)
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• section 9(2)(f)(iv) to protect the confidentiality of advice tendered by Ministers of 
the Crown and officials; and 

• section 9(2)(g)(i) to protect the free and frank expression of opinions by 
departments. 

Information publicly available  

The following information is also covered by your request but is or will soon be publicly 
available. Accordingly, I have refused your request for the documents listed in the table 
below under section 18(d) of the Official Information Act: 

• the information requested is or will soon be publicly available. 

Item Date Document Description Decision 

1.  20 June 2024 Infrastructure weekly update for the week 
starting 24 June 2024 

Refused 

2.  4 July 2024 Infrastructure weekly update for the week 
starting 8 July 2024 

Refused  

 

Both of the above reports have minor incidental references to the draft second Emissions 
Reduction Plan and will soon be published on the New Zealand Infrastructure Commission's 
website here: https://tewaihanga.govt.nz/about-us/corporate-documents-official-
information/information-releases.  

Two further documents within the scope of your request are or will soon be publicly 
available on the Ministry for the Environment’s website. As you may be aware, the Discussion 
Document on the second emissions reduction plan is currently available online here: 
https://consult.environment.govt.nz/climate/second-emissions-reduction-plan/. We 
understand the Ministry for the Environment will be proactively releasing the Cabinet paper 
about public consultation on the second emissions reduction plan shortly on their website 
here: https://environment.govt.nz/. Accordingly, to the extent your request is for these two 
documents, I am refusing it as the information is or will soon be publicly available on the 
Ministry for the Environment’s website.  

In making my decision, I have considered the public interest considerations in section 9(1) of 
the Official Information Act.  

Please note that this letter (with your personal details removed) and the enclosed documents 
may be published on Te Waihanga’s website. 
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This reply addresses the information you requested.  You have the right to ask the 
Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision.  

  

Yours sincerely 

 

Barbara Tebbs 
General Manager, Policy 

 

 




















